

May 15, 2024

Dear Parent Advisory Committee Members,

Thank you for your participation at the Local Control and Accountability Plan (LCAP) Parent Advisory Committee meeting held on May 9, 2024. The meeting provided an opportunity to review and discuss Clovis Unified School District's LCAP. Your assistance in providing feedback and having open and on-going dialogue on the proposed actions and services included in the LCAP is invaluable, and we were pleased with the overall support voiced by attendees at this meeting.

The proposed actions and services affirmed by attendees at this meeting are designed around three focus areas identified by parents, students, and employees. These include:

- · Academic Support for Students
- Social-Emotional Support for Students
- Behavioral Support for Students

Questions that arose throughout the meeting in relation to the proposed LCAP were answered within the meeting. However, a question was posed in response to the open discussion regarding behavioral support options proposed in the plan that I wanted to provide a response to.

Question: "Has the district re-evaluated our staffing, such as BCT, to support behaviors in the autism program?"

Response: The district uses staffing formulas and/or historical data across all areas to support students. For students on an IEP, student needs are determined through the assessment process and addressed in the IEP through present levels, which creates baseline data then goals. Goals then drive services that are individualized to the student. All special education programs' staffing formulas are reviewed regularly to ensure we are providing a Free Appropriate Public Education (FAPE).

The current draft LCAP is available to review online at www.cusd.com. The Governing Board is expected to act on the proposal at its June 12, 2024, meeting.

Thank you again for your partnership as we strive to provide the best educational programs and opportunities for all of our Clovis Unified students.

Sincerely.

Corrine Folmer, Ed.D. Superintendent

Cc:

Norm Anderson, Deputy Superintendent
Marc Hammack, Ed.D., Associate Superintendent, School Leadership
Erin Waer, Assistant Superintendent, Curriculum, Instruction and Accountability
Richard Sarkisian, Administrator, Assessment
Parent Advisory Committee Representatives
District English Language Advisory Committee Representatives

**Governing Board** 

Hugh Awtrey
Deena L. Combs-Flores
David DeFrank
Steven G. Fogg, M.D.
Yolanda Moore
Clinton Olivier
Tiffany Stoker Madsen

Administration

Corrine Folmer, Ed.D. Superintendent

Norm Anderson Deputy Superintendent

Marc Hammack, Ed.D. Associate Superintendent

Barry S. Jager, Jr. Associate Superintendent

Michael Johnston Associate Superintendent